
 

TITLE: Scheme Sanction Charge 

 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

 
The purpose of this decision is to propose inform the PCC of the decision of the Scheme Manager 

for the Nottinghamshire Police Pension Scheme (the Chief Constable), to: 

• Cease levying the 15% Scheme Sanction Charge with effect from 1st February 2024  

• To undertaking refunds with interest to those scheme members that a previous charge had 

been levied by the force.  

The impact of these decisions will place a financial burden on the Chief Constables budget for the 

current year 2023-24 that is estimated to be in the order of £500,000 to £750,000. This cost can 

be accommodated within the total of the allocated budgets to the Chief Constable in this year, 

although will reduce the expected underspend previously reported in the revenue monitoring 

reports. 

On-going impacts are estimated to be £70,000 p.a. and can be accommodated within the 2024-

25 budget allocations.  

 

INFORMATION IN SUPPORT OF DECISION: (e.g., report or business case) 

 
A scheme sanction charge may arise when a police officer commutes part of their annual 
pension in order to take a higher lump sum payment on retirement, where this happens and the 
payment is 25% or higher than their individual pension pot then a sanction charge is applied to 
the scheme manager. The decision is for the retiree, but this has impact on the scheme 
manager, who has no control over the event. It is thought that for this reason many, including 
ourselves, passed this back to the retiring officer. 
 
The Force undertook to pass scheme sanction charges on to retiring police officers with effect 
from 1st April 2011, at this time scheme rules, pension legislation, and HMRC guidance were 
unclear, although the likelihood of challenge to this decision was known at the time. 
 
Some Forces chose not to do this, and over time more and more forces stopped passing the 
sanction charge on to retiring officers. Following national advice to the NPCC (National Police 
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